
 
 
 

    national fuel       
 
 April 30, 2009 
 
Hon. Jaclyn A. Brilling 
Secretary 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12123-1350 
 
Re: Proposed Tariff Revisions 

National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation  
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
 National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation (“Distribution” or the “Company”) submits 
the following revisions to its tariff, P.S.C. No. 8 - GAS 

 
 Leaf No. 13 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 18 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 46 Revision 3 
 Leaf No. 48 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 51 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 54 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 55 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 56 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 57 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 58 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 59 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 60 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 61 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 63 Revision 6 
 Leaf No. 64 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 65 Revision 1 
 Leaf No. 114 Revision 3 
 Leaf No. 115 Revision 3 
 Leaf No. 115.1 Revision 2 
 
The proposed revisions are issued as of today for an effective date of June 20, 2009.  In support 
of this request, Distribution states as follows: 
 
A. Purpose of Proposed Revision    

 
 The purpose of this tariff filing is to amend the language in the tariff to reflect the 
modified terminology adopted by the Public Service Commission arising out of the changes in  
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the Public Service Law related to the Energy Consumer Protection Act of 2002 (Ch. 686 of 
Laws of 2002). There are a few other changes to correct typographic errors and to clarify 
customer’s rights related to deferred payment agreements. 
 
B. Newspaper Publication
 
 The Company requests a waiver of the Commission’s requirement under Public Service 
Law §66(12)(b) for newspaper publication of the above revision.  The revision is largely non-
substantive in customer effect, and therefore the expense of publication would not serve the 
public interest. 
 
C. Conclusion
 
 For all of the foregoing reasons, Distribution respectfully requests that the proposed tariff 
revisions be approved for an effective date of June 20, 2009. 
 

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact Kenneth Gossel at (716) 
857-7325.   
 
 Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 Michael W. Reville 
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